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QUESTION: I would like to create an image for use in my marketing that would include a likeness of myself 
along with the REALTOR® logo. Would that be okay?  

ANSWER: The National Association of REALTORS® owns a number of trademarks, including the term 
REALTOR® and the block “R” REALTOR® logo, referred to collectively as the “Marks.” In order to preserve 
the value of the Marks, NAR has implemented a program that governs their use. Members and Member Boards 
are only permitted to use the Marks in a way that highlights to the public the registered status, significance, and 
special meaning of the Marks and distinguishes them from words of ordinary use and other marks or symbols. 
The rules for proper use of the Marks are set forth in the NAR Membership Marks Manual, a copy of which is 
available on the NAR website by clicking here. 

There are a number of rules in the Manual regarding the use of the REALTOR® logo in an image like the one 
you describe. For one thing, the “context of use limitation” requires that the Logo be used only in connection with 
a member's name or the member’s firm name and address. See page 9 of the Manual. Therefore, your name would 
need to appear in connection with the Logo in any image you create. 
 
Another requirement is that the REALTOR® Logo must appear separated from other objects. According to the 
Manual, “[t]o enhance the distinctiveness and recognizability of the REALTOR® Logo, an ‘area of isolation’ 
should be maintained around each use of the REALTOR® Logo. This area of isolation is an amount of space 
equal to half the width of the block “R.” This space keeps the REALTOR® Logo separate from other objects, 
such as typography, illustration, photography, borders, geometric shapes, or the edge of the printed piece.” 
Therefore, the Logo needs to be properly placed in any image you create. There are also other technical 
requirements regarding the proper form of use of the Logo beginning on page 12 of the Manual.  
 
We strongly encourage you to consult the Manual and to ask questions if you are uncertain whether a proposed 
use of the Logo or the term REALTOR® is appropriate BEFORE you begin using them!  
 
NC REALTORS® provides articles on legal topics as a member service.  They are general statements of applicable legal and ethical 
principles for member education only.  They do not constitute legal advice.  The services of a private attorney should be sought for legal 
advice. 
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